March 21, 2019
Dear friends and partners in ministry,
I am writing to a group of people who are part of Shoreline Church, who love the Lord, and who understand the strategic nature of having a church like Shoreline in the Monterey area. As you know, there has never been a church like Shoreline in our community in terms of being a large congregation, with strong ministries, uncompromising biblical preaching, and a deep passion to reach lost people in our community and around the world. To put it short and sweet, the ministry of Shoreline, and your support of this ministry, has been having a world-changing impact for more than a quarter century!
In light of the Covid 19 situation, the shut-down of many businesses in California, and the turmoil in our economic system, I feel the need to reach out to a group of people who are mission-minded and joyfully generous. I want you to know that we have stopped all
non-essential spending at Shoreline, we are doing all the ministry we can in light of the California state laws being put in place, and we are being very good stewards. I am communicating with our key staff and lay leaders about the expected financial needs in the very near future and we are designing a three-phase plan for keeping the ministry of Shoreline vibrant and solvent.
Already, two of our full-time staff people have offered to work for free and draw no pay until things stabilize in our economy. Other staff members have offered to have their salary reduced or to draw only part of their pay with the expectation that all or part will be paid in the future when the church is able. Our leaders are really stepping up.
I do not know your financial situation. If you are being hard hit, please let me know so I can be praying for you. If you are able to help by giving additional offerings now and over the coming three months, it would make a powerful difference and help us keep the ministry of Shoreline strong and the witness for Jesus in Monterey vibrant.
Will you consider doing four things in the coming days?
1) Please pray for me as Shoreline’s Lead Pastor. Ask the Holy Spirit of God to give me power, encouragement, and deep wisdom as I lead the church.
2) Please pray for our staff and Leadership Team as we do ministry in this very unique time and make the hard decisions that must be made in times like this.
3) Please continue your regular giving (as you are able) and be part of the backbone of faithful partners who help us navigate these rough seas.
4) Please prayerfully consider a special financial gift in this challenging time. Some people will want to be generous, but their personal financial realities will make this difficult. Others are richly blessed by God and can step up and give in a way that will help us press forward with the ministry God has been doing through Shoreline for more than twenty-five years.
Thank you for considering this request. Just for you to know, Sherry and I are digging very deep and making some significant financial sacrifices for the work of Shoreline and the glory of Jesus in this challenging time.
If you want to talk with me about the needs we are facing or want more detail. Please feel free to email me and we can set up a time to talk by phone or video conference.
You are loved, appreciated, and a great partner in the work of Jesus through Shoreline! In joy and hope,
Pastor Kevin
